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EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752
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March 1, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  MARCH 8,  2018 - 7:00 PM
LES GRUVER  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES  FROM  OUR  EMA  ADMINISTRATIVE  ASSISTANT
Many thanks to our members who kept a close watch on our river and streams during the potential high water event of February 24, 25 and 26.  Although the preliminary estimated crest from the National River Forecast Center was 20', less rain than predicted gave us only 15.8'.  16' begins our Caution Stage and 20' begins our Flood Stage for emergency response purposes.
Just a reminder that the annual Muncy Area Mutual Aid (MAMA) 2018 Regional Fire/Rescue Training School will be held Saturday and Sunday, March 17 and 18 at the Hughesville High School.  As in past years, we will need help from all members, especially on Sunday, to assist with our designated task in assisting with the event command radio system along with deliveries to the various off site training locations.  Greg is in charge of this event for our EMA and will be contacting you when it is determined what days and times that he will need the help.
SKYWARN Spotter weather reporting class will be held on Tuesday, April 10 at the County EMA office.  One class will be held from 2:30 until 4:30 p.m., the same class will be repeated from 6:30 until 8:30 p.m.  An official from the National Weather Service will instruct the class.  To register, please call the County EMA office at 570-433-4461 or let me know at our meeting and I will forward your reservation to them.
The annual "Emergency Preparedness Day" at the Allenwood Prison will be held on Thursday, May 17 from 9 until 2 p.m.  We will take whatever equipment for which we have drivers and have emergency information handout materials for the many children and adults who attend.
Please attend our meetings.  Your help is most important.








Leslie
